
 

Honor the Past – Envision the Future  FRUITA    

 
 
325 E Aspen 
Suite 155 
Fruita CO  81521 
 
Phone: 
970-858-3663 
 
Fax: 
970-858-0210  
 
E Mail 
fruita@fruita.org 
 
Web Site 
fruita.org 
 
City Manager’s Office 
970-858-3663 
 
City Clerk/Finance 
970-858-3663 
 
Community  
Development 
970-858-0786 
 
Engineering 
970-858-8377 
 
Human Resources 
970-858-8373 
 
Public Works 
970-858-9558 
 
Recreation Dept. 
970-858-0360 
 
 

     Weekly Info Update 
To:  MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL  

From:  MIKE BENNETT, CITY MANAGER 

Date:  JULY 28, 2017 

Re:  WEEKLY INFORMATION UPDATE  

Tuesday’s City Council Meeting 
The agenda begins with a special proclamation congratulating Eagles Scout Josh 
Benson and a presentation by the Greater Grand Junction Sports Commission. 
Following the consent agenda, there are two separate public hearings—one for a 
PUD amendment for Gewont Subdivision and one for the proposed Harrison 
Townhomes.  
 
TABOR Review Committee 
Notice of the City seeking volunteers was published in the Daily Sentinel July 24 and 
will be published again on July 30. We have yet to receive any applications and need 
your help in encouraging volunteers to serve in this capacity.  
 
The following is the notice published in the Sentinel:  
The City of Fruita is looking for volunteers who are interested in serving on a Citizen 
Review Committee to study the effects of the TABOR amendment on the City of Fruita 
and to make recommendations to the City Council regarding proposed courses of 
action.  Members shall consist of residents of Fruita and are appointed by the City 
Council.  Terms of appointments shall be until the scope of work outlined by the 
Council (Resolution 2017-22) is complete or April 2018, whichever comes first.  
Applications are due by August 9, 2017 and may be picked up at the Fruita Civic 
Center, downloaded from the City’s website at www.fruita.org/bc or requested by 
email sent to dwoods@fruita.org.  Completed applications should be submitted to the 
City of Fruita, 325 E. Aspen, Fruita, CO  81521 or emailed to dwoods@fruita.org or 
faxed to (970) 858-0210.  Additional information can be obtained from the office of 
the Fruita City Clerk at 858-3663 or from the city’s website at www.fruita.org/bc . 
 
Grand Day 2.0 
Another Grand Day video launched this week (City of Fruit is a sponsor) featuring 
another day of adventure to be had in Colorado’s Grand Valley (including a few in 
Fruita). You may view this at: www.granddayco.com.  
 
TID BITS: 

http://www.fruita.org/bc
mailto:dwoods@fruita.org
http://www.fruita.org/bc
http://www.granddayco.com/


 
 

• The Colorado Office of Outdoor Recreation introduced newly appointed Deputy Director Janette 
Heung this week. Introduction letter posted below.   

• If you haven’t already, check out the OR Office’s video highlighting Colorado’s OR industry: 
https://choosecolorado.com/key-industries/tourism-outdoor-recreation/ 

• Also, the Outdoor Recreation Industry released their 2017 report this week and below is their 
data on Colorado specific. 

• Counselor Karisny and I attended the Grand Valley Transit 10 year strategic planning session 
with community leaders this week. 

• Mayor Buck, Ture and I attended the Greater Grand Junction Sports Commission Visioning 
presentation this week. Executive Director Jennifer Stoll will present to City Council Tuesday. 

• The first meeting with ETC Institute occurred this week with our partners Family Health West 
and the Mesa County Health Department to begin drafting a community survey. Draft questions 
will be submitted to ETC by Tuesday and they will provide the team a draft by the end of the 
week. We will bring to Council a draft for review as we get it more finalized.  

• Negotiations continue with a prospect at the business park that is still confidential, but hope to 
bring a contract to Council in August for review.  

• Slate Communications presented to the FTAC this week and will begin rolling out the ‘Play like a 
Local” campaign, so be sure to follow Fruita Tourism on Facebook and GoFruita on Instagram. 

• Work continues on the Land Water Conservation transfer. 
• Work continues on the refinancing the Community Center debt.  
• Key Leaders and the Community Board for Communities that Care had a productive meeting this 

week. 
• I am coordinating with SHIFT conference director who would like Mayor Buck and I to speak at 

their conference in November. 
• We are seeking a variety of health insurance quotes to consider for the 2018 budget.  
• Basketball rims at the Community Center have been replaced and repaired.  
• The Little Salt Wash flooded over the weekend and kudos to our Parks crew who cleaned up a 

lot of mud and debris to have the trial open quickly. 
• Clearing is beginning for the overflow parking lot at Little Salt Wash Park—to be ready for the 

fall and opened on Saturdays. 
• Utility work for the north Aspen alley project is scheduled for August 7. 
• Apsen Village subdivision will be putting in roads and selling lots shortly. 
• Adobe View North is already doing just that. 
• Not a ton to update this week, but proud of the City workforce who have been so busy this week 

focused on core services! We have an awesome team.  

 
FRUITA IN THE NEWS (and regional news of impact to Fruita):  

https://choosecolorado.com/key-industries/tourism-outdoor-recreation/


 
 

• Council anxious about satanist fiving invocation: http://www.gjsentinel.com/news/articles/council-
anxious-about-satanist-giving-invocation/ 

• DMV turns to automation: http://www.gjsentinel.com/news/articles/dmv-turns-to-automation 
• Users of SNAP program can now use benefits at local farmers’ markets: 

http://www.kjct8.com/content/news/Users-of-SNAP-program-can-now-use-benefits-at-local-
farmers-markets-436612083.html 

• Grand Valley residents appointed to state boards: http://thebusinesstimes.com/grand-valley-
residents-appointed-to-state-boards/ 

• Inclusivity an important key to revitalizing local museums: 
http://www.gjsentinel.com/opinion/articles/inclusivity-an-important-key-to-revitalzing-local 

• News brief re. unfortunate drowning at Enoch Lake: 
http://www.gjsentinel.com/news/articles/news-brief-july-23-2017 

• Local agencies float the Colorado River: http://www.westernslopenow.com/news/local-news/local-
agencies-float-the-colorado-river/771520692 

• Paint your own murals in Grand Junction and Fruita: http://mix1043fm.com/paint-your-own-mural-
in-grand-junction-and-fruita/ 

     
UPCOMING EVENTS (When an RSVP is required I will include the information. I also ask that you 
let Deb know if you plan to attend so we can make sure to post if multiple council members plan 
to attend. Deb would also be happy to RSVP for you.): 

• Tomorrow, July 29 is the 4th Annual Cops and Cars Car Show benefitting Special Olympics 
Colorado from 9 am – 3pm at Fruita Monument High School. 

• July 29 is the Fruita Farmer’s Market in Civic Center Park from 8:30 am – 12:30 pm. 
• July 31 is the District 51 Foundation, in partnership with Fruita, Palisade, GJ and Mesa County 

welcome of the new School District Superintendent at the Avalon from 7-8:30 pm that Mayor 
Buck and I will speak at (flier below). 

• August 3 will be the groundbreaking ceremony for the addition of 9 new beds at Colorado 
Canyons at 10 am (Invite Below).  

• August 3 is the Thursday Night concert featuring Halden Wofford & the Hi Beams at 7:30 pm in 
Civic Center Park. 

• August 5 is the Fruita Farmer’s Market in Civic Center Park from 8:30 am – 12:30 pm. 
• August 10 is the Thursday Night Concert featuring The Williams Brothers Band at 7:30 pm in 

Civic Center Park. 
• August 12 is the Fruita Farmer’s Market in Civic Center Park from 8:30 am – 12:30 pm. 
• August 30 will be the next Fruita Chamber Economic Development Summit from 5:30 – 7:30 pm 

at Cavalcade (invite below).  
• The Fruita Community Calendar is available on the website at: http://www.fruita.org/calendar. 
• The Business Incubator upcoming events are posted below.  
• The 2017 Events Information is also available online at: 

http://www.fruita.org/parksrec/page/special-events 
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CC:  Department Directors 

 

 

 

 

   

 Dear Mike , 

 

It is my distinct honor to welcome Janette Heung as the new Deputy Director for the Outdoor 
Recreation Industry office for the State of Colorado. 

  

Janette was born in the U.S. but grew up in the concrete jungles 
of Hong Kong. Returning to study as an adult, she soon became 
mesmerized by the wildness of the North American continent.  She 
experienced her first winters in New England during school, and 
eventually followed the call of winter to Alaska, the Alps, and the 
Andes. When she discovered Colorado and its outdoor recreation 
community, she immediately relocated here and started 
adventuring at an extraordinarily high level. 

  

Many classic alpine mountaineering routes in the US and Canadian 
Rockies followed, and she has managed to complete first ascents 
in New Zealand and Bolivia, including on the south face of Mount 
Aspiring in New Zealand. 

  

Janette's love for the outdoors directly feeds into her zeal for 
protecting it-when she's not exploring outside, she is working on a 
range of environmental policy, public health, and business 
challenges. Before accepting the Deputy Director role she has 
been busy running a consulting business that specializes in 
strategic planning and program management with a focus on 
conservation and health. Throughout her career, she has 
consulted for public, private, and non-profit sector clients, 



 
 

including Fortune 50 companies, the City and County of Denver, and The Nature Conservancy. 
Previously, she was a senior management consultant at Deloitte Consulting in the greater 
Washington DC area. 

 

Janette is also passionate about giving back to the communities where she lives. She co-
founded Unleashed, a winter climbing community event that features storytelling by 
community champions and the proceeds have supported local outdoor education non-profits. 
She also has served on a number of conservation and health non-profit organization boards 
and professional alliances. 

  

She holds a B.S. double major in Physics and Biomedical Engineering from Tufts University and 
a M.S. in Environmental Health from Harvard University. 

  

Janette begins August 10th and she and I will be touring around the state this fall to introduce 
her to all the regional coalitions and industry stakeholders, I hope each and every one of you 
will join me in welcoming her to this exciting role! 

 
 

 

 

Luis Benitez 

 
Director, Colorado Outdoor Recreation Industry Office 
 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 

http://coloradoriverdistrict.us11.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=dff9eeec3150750e7fc9826d2&id=ba618aedbe&e=9e69323e29


 
 

 



 
 

 


